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     Dear Commissioners,  

 

We are writing to you in support of the two applications requesting permits to operate reactional 

marijuana dispensaries in Hartford on 89 Arch Street and 1396 Park Street. Thanks to your diligent work, 

the city now has a set of rules and regulations which have determined the best locations where these new 

businesses will be able to operate. The plan has outlined not only areas best suited for reactional 

marijuana dispensaries in Hartford, but takes into consideration the overarching plan to help revitalize the 

city through creating new businesses; particularly in areas of growing commerce and sections of the city 

where development will help stimulate the local economy.  

There is an unfortunate history of disproportionately criminalizing Black and Latinx people for 

the usage of cannabis. According to research analyzing data from 2018, the ACLU stated, … “In every 

state and in over 95% of counties with more than 30,000 people in which at least 1% of the residents are 

Black, Black people are arrested at higher rates than white people for marijuana possession.” 

Furthermore, research from the ACLU states that in 2018, Connecticut ranked number #19 out of 50 in 

terms of racial disparities between individuals who are Black and white when it came to marijuana 

arrests.” The Black arrest rate was 152.57 per 100,000 for individuals who are Black versus 37. 91 per 

100,000 for individuals are were white. 

 As recently as 2018, Connecticut ranked in the top half of states which disproportionately 

punished individuals of color for the non-violent offense of marijuana possession.  Harsh punishments for 

minor infractions have fed into the prison industrial complex and caused many residents to not have 
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access to a variety of opportunities, which has stifled the economic development of the city. As elected 

officials, in the city of Hartford, we have an opportunity to support correcting a systemic injustice; a long 

history of disproportionately criminalizing people of color.  

Currently, we have the opportunity to create more equitable opportunities for future generations. 

Hartford has the chance to be a leader in changing they way help contribute the economic development of 

the city, which we cherish. According to 2018 research from the ACLU stated that, … “On average, 

states that legalized marijuana through taxation and regulation had lower rates of racial disparities in 

marijuana possession arrests (1.7x) than states where marijuana has not been legalized (3.2x) …” 

Connecticut and Hartford are heading in the right direction of making our state and our city a more 

equitable place for our friends, family, and neighbors. While there are studies which indicate even after 

the legalization of marijuana there are still disparities in arrests of individuals who are non-white, through 

further decimalizing, we can continue to provide business opportunities for the residents of our city and 

turn a historical injustice into economic revitalization.  

While there are fears that creating dispensaries in the city will lead to more crime, according to 

research from 2021 by the University of Hawaii analyzing data from the three largest cities in 

Washington state, “… Results show that dispensaries have no significant impact on the overall rate of 

local crime. Additionally, [they] provide evidence over a broad range of crime types to assess the effect 

on property, violent, and drug crime. [They] find no evidence of an overall increase or decrease in any 

aggregated crime type adjacent to dispensaries. However, robberies experience a small statistically 

significant rise around the lottery-winning dispensaries within a 100 meters radius.” Research analyzing 

dispensaries in Los Angeles published in 2017, from the Journal of Urban Economics, also states… 
“Empirical evidence to support any link (positive or negative) between marijuana dispensaries and crime 

is quite limited.” Therefore, we have the opportunity to start building opportunities for our residents 

instead of denying opportunities for job creation and the revitalizing downtown and disadvantage impact 

areas.  

It is important for us to view the applications requesting permits to operate reactional marijuana 

dispensaries in Hartford on 89 Arch Street and 1396 Park Street not only an issue of equity and 

supporting local businesses and young entrepreneurs, but also as an opportunity to stimulate much need 

economic development. While dispensaries and the sale of reactional adult use marijuana is a new 

frontier, studies from markets which have had the legal sale marijuana for a number of years suggests 

there are no negative effects on a community. Therefore, we would like to welcome young entrepreneurs 

and businesses owners to our city. 

We would like to take the opportunity to thank this commission along with others who have 

worked diligently to look at was in which we can spur economic development, address systemic 

inequality and create more equitable future for the residents for the city of Hartford.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

______________________________                               __________________________ 

Majority Leader Thomas J. Clarke II                                Councilwoman Shirley Surgeon 



Maly D. Rosado 

550 Main Street 

Hartford, CT 06106 

Dear Commissioners, 

 Before this commission are two applications requesting permits to operate adult use recreation 

marijuana dispensaries in the City of Hartford. The proposed address for these new retail venues are 89 

Arch Street and 1396 Park Street, but I am certain there will be more in the future. I am writing this 

letter to express just some of the concerns shared with me by my constituents.  

Before I begin, I must say that I was elected to represent the entire city and will support 

whatever decision this commission makes. However, I ultimately ask that each commissioner withhold a 

vote on these items until city leaders can develop a more robust plan on the sale of legal cannabis within 

Hartford. We have a responsibility to be respectful of our resident’s diverse backgrounds and are 

stewards of the trust our parents have placed in us for the benefit of our city’s youth. I have seen no 

long-term plan for how these businesses will be regulated or how tax revenue will benefit our most at 

risk residents. Until these plans are developed, I believe it would be irresponsible to allow these 

businesses to operate in Hartford.  

The most common concern shared with me by residents focuses on safety. Not just the safety of 

the individuals who choose to visit these shops but also the safety of shop owners and the surrounding 

community. Will these businesses contract onsite safety officers? Will the operation of these businesses 

further strain our already strained police department? How will business owners ensure the surrounding 

communities will not be vandalized or become victims of theft? After reviewing statistical data from 

places in Colorado we also know that though some major crimes declined there was a sharp increase in 



motor vehicle collisions. In a city like Hartford, many residents are concerned that we lack the physical 

infrastructure needed to support the operation of these types of businesses.   

Taking this into consideration, it may be more prudent to launch a pilot program in the city. This 

will allow for one to two individuals to operate in a predetermined designated area so we might better 

manage some of the immediate and long-term impact of these businesses and the surrounding 

community. I am committed to working with the commission, the neighborhoods, and the 

administration on seeing this done and I also believe this is the most responsible action we can take in 

this moment.  

In conclusion, please reflect on the needs of the community and the feedback being provided by 

our residents. There is no reason to rush through an application. Let’s dedicate this time to developing a 

plan that works for Hartford now and in the future. Thank you for your time and consideration.  

Sincerely, 

 

Maly D. Rosado 

Court of Common Council President 
























































































































































































































































































































































































